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Members Present:


Rick Ambrose


Diana Bennett


Kathy Chaika


Mike Claire


Susan Estes


Arlene Fajardo


Jacqueline Gamelin


Jennifer Hughes


Maggie Ko


Virgil Stanford


Martha Tilmann

Guest Present:


Kathy Blackwood

Action on Agenda: No changes to the agenda
Action on Meeting Summary:  April 20th meeting summary was corrected to reflect that Diana Bennett was not in attendance.
Budget Update: Kathy Blackwood, Chief Finance Officer-District 

Kathy indicated that it was critical that the ballot initiatives placed on the ballot by the State Legislature be passed.  If they are not passed, the State will have to cut further to balance the budget.

In summary, proposition 1A puts a cap on State spending and creates a rainy day fund.  Proposition 2A provides additional funding for proposition 98 which would provide us with additional funding that is estimated to be around $20 million over  5 to 6 years beginning in fiscal year 2011.  Proposition C modernizes the lottery and allows the state to borrow against future lottery revenues to generate additional dollars for the state.  Proposition 1D directs a portion of proposition 5 funds to the general fund to be used for services to children. Proposition 1E redirects Prop 63 mental health funds to the general fund to be used for similar purposes. Proposition 1F prohibits salary increases for elected officials when the state is expected to end in a deficit.
Even if all of these pass, the state remains about 8 billion in the red.  If the propositions fail, CSM’s budget could be reduced by 20 to 25 million dollars over a three year period.  Even with passage, the budget reductions to CSM may exceed 15 million dollars.  Currently the sites are being cut by about 10 percent, which comes to about 7.5 million dollars.  Certain cost, utilities, insurance, post-retirement benefits, software licenses, etc. are fixed and can’t be reduced.
Kathy indicated that it was imperative that we achieve the 10 percent cut.  We may need to think about eliminating services and changing how we now do things.  Besides reducing positions, increasing international and out of State students will increase revenue.  Some services might need to be centrally coordinated, for example, distant learning.  Kathy indicated that the District had made their 10 percent cut and that facilities was close.  

Orientation to the Integrated Planning committee (IPC) Process for the Budget Planning Committee: Jennifer Hughes

All committees have been asked to appoint a chair and a recorder from the committee.  All chair persons will also be on the Institutional Planning Committee.  The Office of Planning, Research and Effectiveness is responsible for retaining the information generated by the committees, including agenda’s and meeting summaries.  PRIE will assist in making sure all appropriate information related to integrated planning is posted on the website.   A snap shot of what is on the PRIE website was distributed.  A template for agenda’s and meeting summaries has been developed.

Recorders my upload the meeting summaries to the website themselves, or they may ask the staff at PRIE to do it for them.

TASK :  Review the Mission, Task and Guiding Principles for the next meeting.  Also review how Budget Planning Committee Task coincides with the institutional calendar.  Further, review the strategic Plan, Educational Master Plan and Institutional Planning Calendar.  We need to use the institutional calendar to prepare a calendar for the Budget Planning Committee.  
All committees have a reporting relationship to the Budget Planning Committee and the Budget Planning Committee has a reporting relationship to the Institutional Planning Committee.  The Institutional Planning Committee is responsible for the over arching vision for the institution.

The PRIE Office is planning to meet with all of the committees to explain their services.  Susan Estes indicated that we really need to stress communication with the college and all committees.
Accreditation Information – responsibilities of the Budget Planning Committee: Susan Estes

Susan discussed the importance of following and meeting accreditation requirements.  She passed out a copy of the Accreditation Reference Handbook, Guide to Evaluating Institutions.  We need to follow these guidelines so that everything is prepared and documented each year at the time they occur.  This will be an important step in assuring that we are ready for the next accreditation visit.
Priorities established by IPC (Institutional Planning Committee): 
Jennifer Hughes and Diana Bennett

Jennifer discussed the importance of priorities established by the Institutional Planning Committee.

1. Identifying what we want to be and what things must be delivered

2. Focus on success and retention.

3. Providing opportunities for Professional Development, including customer service, training, and use of technology

4. Student Engagement – we need ways to insure that students are plugged into the institution

5. We want to focus on being an institution of high academic quality

6. We need to tie in the District’s goals with the colleges Strategic Plan

7. We should show evidence that the fiscal planning for the college follows the institutional planning.

Update on FTEF for fall 2009: Susan Estes

The information gathering is only partially complete and we should have final data from the divisions later in the week.

The goal is to have the 1310 budget, adjuncts and overloads, to be very much in line with what it was in the spring of 2009.  We do not want to cut across the board, core courses need to be protected.  We have to think of our mission before deciding where to cut.  
The college will also need to begin to look at cutting programs.  The Educational Master Plan needs to be carefully considered as we begin to look at where cuts should be made.  Martha Tilmann said that we need to provide FTEF for distance education if we expect it to grow. Susan said that the literate supports a growing connection to the high schools.  Mike Claire indicated that a lot needs to unfold at the state to clarify where we will need to go in terms of the overall budget.
Benchmarks for CSM’s Budget Planning Committee: Mike Claire

The budget Planning Committee needs to continue to work toward developing parameters that will help guide us as to how well we are doing.  Some of the ones that have been discussed include, load, percentage of administrators, classified staff and faculty.
Also we need to develop a contingency fund as we have had in the past. 

Agenda for Next Meeting:
1. Decide on Mission and Task

2. Budget indicators

3. Construct a budget based on the latest district estimate.

Next Meeting: Monday, May 4, 2009, 1:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.


    Building 12, Room 170

Summary Prepared by: Virgil Stanford, 4/30 
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